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Meetings will be held at the 
Koppernick Tech Center, located just 

east of I-275 on Koppernick Rd.   
 

The Tech Center is comprised of 2 
buildings.  We will be located in the 

southeast corner of the 
southern-most building.  Look for the 
entrance to BeckRidge Productions. 

 
Board of Directors 

 
Helene Lusa,  
 President 421-6408 
Laurie Kempisty,  
 Co-Program VP 248-615-1412 
Kathy Kish,  
 Co-Program VP 550-6808 
Barbara McKane,  
 Co-Membership VP 591-2597 
Dawn Parker 
 Co-Membership VP 20-5596 
Lori Demski 
 Finance VP 765-8438 
Gail Conte,  
 Recording VP 674-2829 
Marie Mack,  
 Correspondence VP 427-3552 

Have a Great Summer! 

 

New/Old Board Meeting 

Monday June 18, at 

Helene’s house 

 

Next Branch Meeting 

September 20, 2018 

 

 

 
LOCAL EVENT:    HIDDEN IN THE SHADOWS 
 

An event to raise awareness of Human Trafficking in our area, Night Angels, a Christian 
outreach ministry working on the streets of Detroit to rescue human trafficking victims, will 
be held on Sunday, June 3, 1:30-4:30 pm at Plymouth First United Methodist Church, 
45201 N. Territorial Road, Plymouth.  
 
This event is sponsored by Pearls of Great Price Coalition, a Christian alliance working 
together to fight human trafficking. Event is free but grocery donations for Sanctum 
House, a southeast Michigan safe house for human trafficking survivors, accepted. 
 
Dorothy Grant, International Chair 



 

Thanks from our Scholarship Recipients. 

 

Schoolcraft College awards money each year from the Jane K. & John W. Moehle 
Memorial Endowment.  The award is based on the value of the endowment each year.  
This past year $1,222 was given from this fund. 
 
Laura Bloomingburg wrote that her husband was injured on the job and has not been able 
to return to work, and she was on bedrest for her second pregnancy.  She realized that to 
have a more secure future for her family, she 
needed to return to school.  At Schoolcraft she is 
studying Health Information Technology with an 
additional certificate in medical coding, and she 
hopes to continue toward a nursing degree.   “I 
cannot express how grateful I am.  Am committed to 
my education for myself and for my family and your 
generosity has allowed me to get another step 
closer.” 
 
 
Allie Dudash has four years’ experience as a 
registered dental assistant.  She decided to further 
her studies and become a dental hygienist.  Allie is completing prerequisites at 
Schoolcraft and then will enroll in Oakland Community College’s dental hygiene program.  
She very much appreciates our assistance as she begins on this new path. 
 
   

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL TIME 
 

29 members have renewed – are you one of those 29?  If not, please send your renewal 
check asap to Lori Demski.  Checks should be written to Plymouth-Canton AAUW in the 
amount of $81.00.   
 
This year we are going to try a new Directory format.  We will include a photo of each 
member.  Sample: 

 

Sharon Belobraidich 

12498 Pinecrest Dr 

Plymouth MI  48170  

734-453-5009 

734-658-9014 

belo_sharon@comcast.net 

B.A., Michigan State University 

M.A., Eastern Michigan University 

Please send a photo of you to my email: 

Suesayers357@gmail.com 

 

I can do a certain amount of cropping but 

send one with as little busy background as 

possible. 

 

Thanks, Sue 
 

 


